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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, August 18, 2009
Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, August 18, 2009, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson



Martin Weiss, Member





Jonathan Cody, Member 




Tom Romeo, Member
Absent:

Lori Mitchener, Member
Staff




Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant




Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent

Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;

that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes for July 14, 2009.

Foxwood Estates II
Michael Rosen was present as well as the homeowner himself of 10 Olde Coach Rd, to discuss getting a Certificate of Compliance for Foxwood Estates II development.  The original developer, Dave Murray, never got a Certificate of Compliance for the subdivision and never had an as-built drawn.  The homeowner hasn’t been able to get in touch with the developer but has talked with the engineer who said he would look through his records.  The road was accepted and the bond was released by the Planning Board.  The homeowner said that they would be happy with a partial release, but the Commission has never issued a partial release.  The homeowner was told to get a letter from the engineer saying that the project was done in general compliance with the Order of Conditions.
Certificate of Compliance
7 Woodland Drive (245-1272)
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.

7 Bishops Way (245-358) (245-1064)
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue the Certificate of Compliances for Orders 245-358 & 245-1064.
4 Belmont Lane (245-1068) & (245-763)

Mrs. Paglucca, the homeowner, was present.  When Mrs. Paglucca came in to file for a permit to do an addition she was advised of the outstanding Orders of Conditions still open.  After a site visit, Ms. Basbanes advised members that when she went out to the site there were no wetland flags, so she flagged the wetlands and found that the homeowner had encroached into the 12’ buffer by filling the area with pea stones.  Mrs. Paglucca said for the safety of her landscaper and to make it cleaner, they took out the bark mulch that the developer had put down and replaced it with the pea stone.  Mrs. Paglucca was advised to contact Leah in the Conservation office and determine the best way to correct the issue.  Members will review again, after the site is corrected.
4 Belmont Lane (245-xxxx) garage & game room addition
Mrs. Paglucca has filed to install a garage and gameroom but was asked to bring her property into compliance before another Order of Conditions was issued.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the request for aContinuation of the Public Hearing to September 8, 2009, which will give the homeowner time to bring her property into compliance.
7 Bishops Way (245-1330) Septic system upgrade
Mrs. Verhaegen, the homeowner, was present.  The owners learned while trying to sell their house that there was a deed restriction on the number of bedrooms allowed in the house.  They had added two additional rooms in the cabana house to accommodate Mrs. Verhaegen’s sick mother and instead of taking out the two additional rooms, the new owners want them to upgrade the system to accommodate the new rooms.   Two of the reserve chambers will be utilized to bring the system up to date.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

17 Shore Road – RDA guardrail
Mrs. Duran, the owner was present.  Mrs. Duran is looking to install a guardrail, 3’ high and will run along the outside of her retaining wall.  The holes for the guardrail are approximately 96’ from Martin’s Pond.  
Mr. Maddison, as abutter, is against the installation of the guardrail because he says it will be within 2’ of the right of way and he is claiming adverse possession.  He is contacting the Building Inspector and Fire Department to see if they will be able to access his house at the end of the right-of-way.  Mr. Maddison says, that she is on his property.  Mrs. Duran says, no.  
Barbara Maddison said that the rails are already causing a problem and the police have been involved.  The neighbor at 15 Shore Rd. said that Mrs. Duran isn’t in the right-of-way, but the neighbor across the street is.  Mr. Maddison was advised that the Request for Determination was to determine if the work Mrs. Duran wants to do will adversely affect the wetlands and he can still file for a cease & desist with the Building Inspector.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination.

72 North Street (245-1329) addition
Elizabeth Wallis, from Hayes Engineering was present to represent Mr. Duval for the proposal to construct an addition and realign the driveway.  Ms. Wallis explained that there is a common driveway that forks off at his driveway.  Bordering Vegetated Wetlands run along North Street and were flagged by Libby in May, 2009.  The addition is for a three-story building, garage, bedrooms and a great room.  A small corner of the building is within the buffer, approximately 31 square ft.  The entire driveway is within the buffer.  They will be removing pavement and moving the driveway down into an existing lawn area.  They plan to remove some of the pavement north of it, approximately 200 square ft.  They moved the driveway for easier access into the garage.  A new retaining wall and walkway is also planned.  The buffer disturbance and impervious is still well within the percentages allowed.  Mr. Romeo, as a direct abutter, recused himself.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

190 Main Street (245-1328) drainage, pavement repair & berm
Jack McQuilkin, from JM Associates was present with Attorney Jim Senior.  Mr. McQuilkin explained the severe flooding that the property endures and how it goes into the building.  An area behind the building is sinking.  There is a catch basin within the building and a drywell in the corner of the building that is catching a lot of silt.  The owner was issued an Order of Conditions to install a fence but conditions have been too wet.  A silt fence will be installed 20’ off the wetlands.  The owner would like to repair the pavement with bituminous pavement and would like to put up a berm to divert runoff coming off of Main St.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions. 
Mr. Romeo left at 8:40 pm

35 Burroughs Road (245-1331)
Luke Roy, O’Neill Associates, was present.  The septic system is in need of replacement.  There was a previous Order of Conditions issued and the work was never done.  A Certificate of Compliance was issued, but the Board of Health has demanded that the work get done.  The system has been in failure for several years.  The property is adjacent to Martin’s Pond and there is high ground water most of the year.  A retaining wall will surround the system and they have tried to keep the system as far away from the pond as possible.  The site is tight so they have combined the septic tank and the pump chamber into one chamber and have used a commercial lined tank.  The work is 34’ from the edge of the pond.  DEP has not responded yet.  Mr. Cameron, the neighbor, was concerned about the vent pipe being right next to his bedroom and asked if it could be moved or if a charcoal filter could be added.  Mr. Roy said it could be moved to the parking side or a filter could be added at a later date.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold off on issuing until the DEP comment is received.

13 Oakland Road (NR Bylaw only)
J. Duran, the engineer for the project was present.  There is an isolated wetland to the back of the property.  The work is 80’ from the wetland.  They don’t plan to go into the vegetated area and erosion controls will be at the limit of activity.  A Board of Health permit has been issued.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

Adjourn 

Mr. Cody moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted unanimously in favor;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM.  
Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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